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Message from the Principal 

Dear parents, carers, students and friends 

No young person should feel alone with their mental health, but recent national surveys conducted 

by Young Minds indicate that 65% of young people surveyed hadn’t asked for any kind of support, 

with 33% saying they felt embarrassed.  This week we’ve joined thousands of other schools by 

standing out and showing up for young people’s mental health.  Our ‘Hello Yellow’ day raised over 

£300 for this worthwhile charity.  A big thank you to all those who wore a yellow item of clothing or 

contributed in any way this week.  Continuing the theme, we welcomed Theatre for Schools, who 

presented their play ‘Invictus’ – a creative and engaging performance with stories of resilience, 

fortitude, overcoming adversity and mental health.  The play inspired hope and resilience, whilst also 

sign-posting where young people can get help and advice when they need it.  My thanks to Mrs Davis 

for organising this worthwhile experience. 

Unfortunately, I have had to close our field for some breaks and lunchtimes this week due to litter 

that hasn’t been put in the many bins we have all around our site.  The field is used for PE lessons 

and litter items left on the field disrupt learning in these valuable lessons.  Please could I ask you to 

remind your children to be good stewards of our environment and use one of our 20 external litter 

bins to dispose of waste items. 

Mrs J E Santinelli 

Principal 

Chaplaincy 

 



Year 8 New Scientist Live Trip 

On Monday 9th October we took 107 year 8 students to the annual New Scientist Live event held at 

the ExCeL centre in East London.  There were many exhibitors and talks from experts sharing 

information to inspire excitement around STE(A)M (Science, Technology, Engineering, Art and 

Mathematics).  Below are some of the comments from our  students about the event: 

Abayomi: “I liked the talks about the asteroid belt and the formation of stars.” 

Cadryche: “I really enjoyed the information that was given by the many physicians.” 

Eloise: “I liked all the interesting facts they had on display, especially the technician job ideas 

suggested to me after taking a test.  The roles I might focus on will be - Air traffic controller; Aircraft 

maintenance technician and ROV (remotely operated vehicles) Pilot technician.  Overall the 

experience was amazing and I would love to go back there again.” 

Chinonso: “I most of all enjoyed all of the different stands at the science trip as they were interactive 

and fun.” 

Magdalena: “I really liked seeing the robot dogs. There was also a stand with microscopes where you 

could view the different bugs/bacteria. There was a tractor in the venue too which was cool as you 

were allowed to sit in it.” 

Arabella: “I liked all of the stalls, especially the ones that told you about the different jobs you can do 

in science. I also like the experience with the VR sets where you control an aeroplane.” 

It’s safe to say the trip was a huge hit! 

Mrs Adenekan 

Teacher of science 



 



 



 



 

Calling all Performers and Musical Fans! 

We are delighted to announce that we will be performing the smash hit musical ‘Godspell’ on 14th, 

15th and 16th February 2024. 

This will be an amazing opportunity for all year 7, 8, 9, 10 and any year 11 drama or music students 

who enjoy singing, acting, dancing and acrobatics to be part of this whole college event.  We are 

holding an introduction and audition workshop on Wednesday 18th October from 3.30 pm  - 4.45 pm 

in room 3 (music room).  This is a chance for students to understand what the musical is about, our 



artistic vision, listen to some of the music, hear some dialogue and learn about the audition process 

(which isn’t scary). 

Rehearsals will be running during term time on Monday and Wednesday's from 3.30 pm  - 4.45 pm.  

We are excited to showcase the amazing talent we have in college and will be offering backstage and 

band opportunities soon.  We look forward to seeing the students there! 

Mrs Davies 

Teacher of drama 

 

'Hello Yellow' 

For 'Hello Yellow', students produced work to display their knowledge and understanding of mental 

health. 

Below is some beautiful work by Aisling in 8S. 



 



 

 



 

North East Essex Netball Tournament 

Congratulations to the year 11 girls who competed in the north east Essex netball tournament.  

Some great netball was played by all and they achieved 2nd place in the competition.  Player of the 

tournament went to Sophie.  

Well done everyone, you should be very proud! 

Mrs Mussett 

Teacher of PE 



 



Shoe box appeal 

 



Book of the Week 

 

1 - Nic Blake and the Remarkables by Angie Thomas.  

Nic Blake and the Remarkables by Angie Thomas 

From the internationally acclaimed author of The Hate U Give, a contemporary fantasy trilogy 

inspired by African American history.  All Nic Blake wants is to be a powerful Manifestor like her dad… 

it’s hard being a Remarkable in an Unremarkable world.  However, before she has a chance to 

convince him to teach her the gift, a series of shocking revelations and terrifying events launch Nic 

and her two friends on a hunt for a powerful magic tool she's never heard of to save her father from 

imprisonment for a crime she refuses to believe he committed. 

This is available in our college library. 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/Nic-Blake-Remarkables-Manifestor-Prophecy/dp/1529506549


Mrs Sullivan 

Reader Leader 

Lost & Found 

If your child(ren) have lost any items while at college, it may have been handed in to the college 

reception.  We currently have a large selection of water bottles, blazers, jumpers and even a few 

pairs of trousers!   

Check out our website or click here to have a look at what currently is in our lost and found. Items 

will be kept for 2 weeks and then donated to charity or disposed.  

 

 

Communications sent out this week 

Breakfast Book Club  - Selected year 7, 8 and 9 students 

Higher Prior Attainer  - Selected year 8  - 11 students 

https://www.stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk/parents-and-carers/lost-and-found/


Catering Menu - Week A 

Please ensure your child’s ParentPay meal account is in credit. Any new deposits for the day must be 

made by 8.20 am in order for funds to clear in time for break. 

For the full list of menu choices this week, please click on here 

 

https://www.stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk/welcome/catering-menus/


 

 



 

 



Instagram Highlights 

 

 



 

 

You can follow our Instagram link here 

Numeracy Challenge 

Well done and thanks for your hard work this week.  This week’s 3 respect points go to Katherine and 

Samuel in 9D.  Congratulations! 

Have a lovely weekend! 

Mr Asamoah 

https://www.instagram.com/stbensofficial/?hl=en


Teacher of maths and numeracy co-ordinator 

 

 



 

Week Commencing 16th October 2023 - Week A 

We are occasionally asked to promote activities/clubs etc. from local groups. Such activities are not 

quality assured by the college and parent/carers should be aware of the need to reassure themselves 

of the quality and safety of the services on offer, for example by visiting, looking at information 

reports etc. 
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